Rules and Elections Committee

Minutes

September 28, 2004
The meeting started at 2 pm in RGAN 173. Those present were Janet Ford, Davy Jones, Doug Michael, and Kaveh Tagavi (chair). Thelin is on sabbatical and Deluca had a conflict.
1. The committee unanimously approved the two interpretations decided upon by email:

· On the question of whether or not the provost is a voting member of the Senate, we decided that, based on the fact that the position of the Provost was designed to represent the merged positions of the two chancellors and based on the action taken by the BoT regarding rules pertaining to the position of the Provost, the Provost is an ex-officio voting member of the Senate. This interpretation need not become part of the Senate Rules document but will be forwarded to the Provost. We further acknowledge the need for changing the Senate Rules to accommodate the fact that we no longer have two chancellors but one Provost.

· On the question of whether or not CPH should have representation in the ACMC, we could not agree that such can be accomplished by rule interpretation. Therefore we urge the SC to contact the ACMC and ask them to submit a proposal to the SC to change the appropriate Senate Rule. Alternatively the Rules Committee could and would write the first draft of such a new Senate Rule for ACMC/SC/Senate consideration if that is preferred by ACMC or the SC.

2. Agenda item RC-030 – “Status of LCC Senators on Senate Committees”: A misunderstanding resulted in this question. Since there are no longer any LCC Senators in the UK Senate, the question was moot.

3. The committee decided that our assignment should be made only by the SC Chair either directly or through the SC staff.

4. Agenda item RC-031 – “Codification of SR 1.3.4”: The Committee decided that no codification shall be performed until we have the approved minutes of the Senate meeting in which the proposal has been approved. This item was postponed until a later meeting.

5. Agenda item RC-024 – “Updating Senate Rules Regarding Senate Council Elections”: Some discussions were done and some progress was made and the item was postponed until the next meeting.

6. Agenda item RC-032 – “Chancellor ( Provost Issues”: We agreed that after new GR/ARS are approved, the committee would focus on this, probably in Spring 2005.

7. Agenda item RC-027 – “BOT Election”: There was no time. Item postponed.
Meeting was adjourned at 3:30 pm.
